
COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW WORKING PARTY

Notes of the meeting held on Wednesday 2 March 2016 at 6pm in the Dickinson Room, Three Rivers House.
Present:

Councillors Diana Barber, Rupert Barnes, Martin Trevett and Alison Wall
Ward Members in attendance: Councillors Kemal Butt, Steve Drury and Ann Shaw OBE. 
Officers: 
Steven Halls, Chief Executive
Anne Morgan, Solicitor to the Council and Monitoring Officer

Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager
Gordon Glenn, Performance and Projects Officer

Helen Wailling, Committee Manager
1) Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Nelmes.
2) Declaration of Interests
There were no declarations of interest.
3) 
Notes of the meeting held on 22 February 2016

The notes of the meeting held on 22 February 2016 were agreed as a correct record.
4)
Next Stage and Draft Proposals - discussion
The following were agreed as recommendations to be made to Regulatory Services Committee:
Draft Terms of Reference - that these are accepted as the final Terms of Reference without modification and that these will form the basis and focus of the Community Governance Review (“CGR”). 

Timetable – that the amended timetable be agreed (Regulatory Services Committee has delegated powers to change as necessary), but that the meeting on 14 March, if held, not be a public meeting. 
           That views also be gathered via the website.

Next stage and draft proposals - that: 

1. the outcome of the CGR should be determined by way of a ballot; 

2. the ballot should be conducted as a postal ballot rather than a polling station ballot; that a copy of the FAQs be attached to the ballot paper.
3. the ballot be conducted over 1 week (or so);

4. the ballot be held in late June / early July; 

5. there be a minimum response rate of 10% to the ballot, below which we can consider resolving on the status quo;

6. we count the ballot results ward by ward (or lower) to enable a view to be taken about ward preferences for a new whole-area parish council;

7. in the light of the results of (6) above, we reserve the right to come to a post-ballot decision that sets aside the binary ballot decision and might include partially parishing the area.

That the actual wording on the ballot paper be:  

‘Do you agree to the formation of a new community (parish) council covering the Wards shown on the attached map?’
Yes or no’
5)        Publication of Agenda


Members agreed that this agenda and any reports be published once the decisions were ratified by the Regulatory Services Committee.
Date of next meeting


Monday 14 March 2016, 7pm – if needed. Officers to confirm with Chairman.
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